
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting May 25, 2021 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on May 25, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, Rusty 

Bradshaw, and Beth Tripp. Quorum established.  Attorney Vester Parsley was also present.  Vice 

Mayor Lloyd Dyer led the meeting in the absence of Mayor Bennett Armstrong. The meeting 

commenced with the Pledge and a prayer led by Attorney Parsley.   

Vice Mayor Dyer requested that the minutes from the April 27, 2021 meeting be reviewed.  

Alderman Charlie Fraser made a motion to accept the minutes for April 27, 2021 as presented.  

Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Second Reading of the Beer Ordinance 2020-1 Amending Title 8 by updating the number of 

Permits. Public Meeting opened to the citizens.  Mr. Chris Combs stated that he approved of the 

increase as it would help the Town with additional taxes.  Alderman Beth Tripp advised the Board 

of a potential conflict as  she has accepted a position at DJ’s Steak House.  Alderman Fraser made 

a motion to accept the Ordinance 2020-1 as presented.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion. 

Roll Call vote. 

Dickerson – Aye  

Fraser – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye 

Tripp – Aye 

Motion passed. 

Vice Mayor Dyer opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Shaee Flatt addressed the Board concerning holding a fund raiser at the Park to raise funds for park 

equipment.  The current plan for the community event would be a free movie night with paid 

concessions. Vice Mayor Dyer and Alderman Beth Tripp discussed the proper recordkeeping for 

donations and the handling of funds.  Vester Parsley advised the Board that they would need to 

contact the insurance company to see what is needed.  The Board advised that all future fund raisers 

need to be approved, reported, and deposited into the Park account. 

On Call BBQ requested to have a movie night at the City Park to raise funds for their business. 

They would be charging a fee to those attending.  The Board did not approve the request.       

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Water/Sewer Report was presented by Mr. Rich Potter.  Mr. Potter went over the MOR/DMR 

reporting.  He spoke with the EPA concerning the formula being used to calculate the Permit 

limits. Mr. Potter recalculated the MOR’s to reflect the new formula.  Water had a pump go out 

and was replaced. We also had a VFD need to be replaced this month.  Sewer Lift station is still 

running on one pump the second pump is out for repairs.  Water loss for last month was 

seventeen percent (17%).  Directors Order DWS21-0030 was discussed.    

Police report was presented by Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.   

Fire report was presented by Assistant Chief John Partridge; see attachment B. 

Street report was presented by Vice Mayor Dyer; see attachment C.   

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D.  Water and 

Sewer Report does not account for Depreciation Expense or Interest. Mrs. Tetlow advised that 

Mrs. Jessica Cripps has tendered her resignation for the position of Water/Court Clerk. American 

Rescue Plan Act was discussed. Mayor Armstrong is seeking quotes on repairs on Seay Church. 



Engineering Report was presented by Jerry Warren. Bid opening for the road repair at Industrial 

and Edgewood was held earlier in the day.  Low Bid was ADC, Inc out of Lebanon with thirty-

one thousand two hundred and twenty-five dollars ($31,225.00).  Restricted Street funds were 

discussed as well as the status of the Governor’s Grant.  

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Mr. Parsley discussed Wilson Water 

Authority water line and Director’s Order DWS21-0030.  He advised the Town to pay the fine due 

to the fact that the cost to appeal the Director’s Order would outweigh the fine. He sent one letter 

concerning the issue on Gin Alley and will be calling Mr. David Crook concerning his property. 

Mayor report was presented by Vice Mayor Dyer.  Mayor Armstrong is on vacation, Vice Mayor 

Dyer had nothing to add.   

NEW BUSINESS 

Director’s Order DWS21-0030 fines the Water Department equal a total of seven hundred and 

eighty-two dollars and forty cents ($782.40) and require additional reporting.  Alderman Tripp 

made a motion to pay the fine and comply with the additional reporting.  Motion seconded by 

Alderman Frasier. Roll Call vote. 

Dickerson – Aye  

Fraser – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye 

Tripp – Aye 

Motion passed  

Resolution 20210525A DWF 2021-234 was read authorizing borrowing funds from State 

Revolving Fund in the amount of twenty thousand dollars ($20,000.00) for the planning part of 

the radio read water meter project.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept Resolution 

20210525A as presented.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Resolution 20210525B SRF 2021-456 was read authorizing borrowing funds from State 

Revolving Fund in the amount of fifty thousand dollars ($50,000.00) for the planning of the 

wastewater upgrade project.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept Resolution 20210525B as 

presented.  Alderman Tripp seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

First reading of Ordinance 2020-2 Amending 2020-2021 Budget.  Alderman Fraser made a motion 

to accept Ordinance 2020-2 Amending 2020-2021 Budget as presented.  Alderman Trip seconded 

the motion.  Roll Call vote. 

Dickerson – Aye  

Fraser – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye 

Tripp – Aye 

Motion passed  

First reading of Ordinance 2020-3 2021-2022 Budget.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept 

Ordinance 2020-3 2021-2022 Budget as presented.  Alderman Trip seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed unopposed. 

Discussion was held concerning the billboard at the corner of Route 70 and West Main Street.  

Alderman Fraser will check on the possible cost of the replacement and the donors on the original 

sign. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Industrial Road Sign Replacement – The Town has received one quote on the replacement of the 

sign at the corner of Industrial Road and Edgewood Street.  

Arbutus Dotson-Morrison addressed the Board concerning the traffic on Poplar and Church Street.  

A semi-truck delivered to DTC at 8am this morning and traveled down Church Street turning on 



Poplar Street. She requested additional signage prohibiting large trucks on these smaller streets 

and a review of the speed limits on these secondary streets.    

Alderman Fraser made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Tripp seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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